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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 3 
 

Week 1 
 

22nd July 

First Day of  

Term 3 
 

NO BREAKFAST 
CLUB—WEEK 1 

 
Week 3 

9th August 

Girls Netball 
 

NED Show 
 

Sammy D 

Foundation 

Workshops Yrs 6/7 
 

Week 6 

30th August 

Pupil Free Day 
 

Week 7 

2nd September 

School Closure 
Day 

 

 

IMPORTANT   REMINDER 
Please advise the school as soon as 

possible of any changes to: 

Address 

Telephone Numbers  

Emergency Contacts etc.  

  It is vital that our records are kept 
up to date 

 

We will be introducing texts to  
families re absences soon  

Leadership News  

ROOM 34’s YUMMY         

DELICIOUS Pumpkin Soup 

Invasion is 

COMING 

IN TERM 3 

 DON’T MISS OUT! 

 

We wish all students a safe holiday.      

Mid-year reports are being sent home this 

week. 
 

Reading is a very important priority at 

The Pines.  Recently I've met with our 

mainstream teachers from year 1 to year 7 

to discuss each child's reading progress 

over the last 2 terms. It's been pleasing   

to see so many of our students at           

appropriate reading levels for their age/ 

grade. Students behind what is expected 

are involved in intervention and teachers 

also support them with strategies in class. 

We also implement strategies to            

accelerate the reading progress of         

students ahead of what is expected           

in reading at their age.  
 

There are many elements to developing 

fluency and comprehension in reading 

and our literacy programs concentrate   

on developing these elements. The       

development of phonological awareness, 

phonics, oral language, vocabulary        

and comprehension are priorities. 
 

Families can assist their child's reading 

development by encouraging reading at 

home, reading aloud to children, listening 

to children read and discussing with them 

what they are reading, to check for       

understanding. Talking to children       

and teaching them new words also assist 

reading development.  
 

Next term, we will offer workshops to 

families with further information about 

our school literacy program and how to 

assist children at home with reading.  

 
Cherie Collings 
Principal 



 

 

Our school-wide character education program centres around a 45 minute assembly 
called The NED Show. NED is a loveable cartoon character whose name is an 

acronym for Never give up, Encourage others, and Do your best. Teachers love 
that NED is simple, relatable and kid-focused. 

 

The NED Show is coming to The Pines!!! On Friday of Week 3 (9th August). This 

show is FREE for students, however there will be merchandise for the children 

to be able to purchase on the day and for the week following the show – so all 

of Week 4. There will be yoyos for sale. More information about the different 

types of yoyos and pricing will be given to students in Week 3 next term. 

 

From your Pastoral Care Worker … 
Dear families at The Pines School,  

I would like to thank those who filled in a survey about me for my review a few weeks ago. It was a very 
positive review and I look forward to continuing on in my role as your Pastoral Care Worker. 

 I am so pleased to see so many of you     
visiting breakfast club, you are welcome 
anytime. Thank you Rob for our new sign and 
for Ms B for  helping out on a regular basis.   

Please remember we also have fruit      
available at breakfast club to support your 
child during the day. I would also like to  
inform you that the students that come to 
breakfast club are very  polite. They are a 
credit to their parents and a delight to 
know.  

If you would like to donate non-perishable 
items for our community cupboard which is 
available for staff to give to families in our 
community that are struggling. You can find 
the box in the breakfast club room.   Caroline Stevens  

Pastoral Care Worker  



 



 


